

RICK SNYDER GOVERNOR

## DEPARTMENT OF LICENSING AND REGULATORY AFFAIRS BUREAU OF HEALTH CARE SERVICES

STEVE ARWOOD DIRECTOR

April 29, 2014

Women's Center of Southfield (636949) C/O Pam DiMaggio 28505 Southfield Road Lathrup Village, MI 48076

SUBJECT: State Licensure Survey Findings for Above-Referenced Agency

Dear Pam DiMaggio:

A post annual state licensure survey was conducted on April 24, 2014 at Women's Center of Southfield located at 28505 Southfield Road, Lathrup Village, MI 48076. Participants included:

- Pam DiMaggio, Office Manager, Women's Center of Southfield
- Dr. Jacob Kalo MD, Medical Director, Women's Center of Southfield
- Jay Calewarts, State Licensing Section Manager, MDLARA
- Pam Lindsey RN, State Health Care Surveyor, MDLARA

After verification of the implementation of corrections related to the following state licensing rules: R325.3836, R325.3840, R325.3842 & R325.3847, the facility is not in compliance with state licensing rules. Please refer to Annual Survey Letter dated January 8, 2014. However, findings showed that corrections were initiated but not complete for all rules.

The facility is aware until the verification of completed corrections related to the establishment of medical staff bylaws, appropriate storage and documentation of narcotics, evidence of provision of care by a registered professional nurse, and complete medical record documentation occurs, the facility will not be in compliance with state licensing rules. Because the facility has a newly hired registered nurse and evaluation of state licensing rule R325.3840 wasn't possible during this survey, your facility will be given an additional 60 days to correct the above deficiencies. Your facility will be scheduled for a revisit to verify that all deficiencies have been corrected. Please contact Pam Lindsey RN at <a href="mailto:lindseyp@michigan.gov">lindseyp@michigan.gov</a> when you believe your facility has completed corrections for the listed deficiencies, or feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Jay Calewarts, Manager Licensing and Regulatory Affairs

State Licensing Section calewartsj@michigan.gov

(P): 517-241-2640

(F): 517-241-3354